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Dear  Parents & Carers, 

What a term it has been!  We seem to have had special events going on every week.            
Many of these have had a focus on language and reading; from Reading Week and World Book 
Day, to the visit from the Image Theatre Company. We held Science Week across the school, 
Year 5 children completed the Bikeability course, Willow Class have welcomed the Oxford     
Museum into school to lead a workshop and Zoolab have been in to work with Beech Class.  

It was lovely to welcome so many Acorn & Beech parents back to school for the maths work-
shop, to welcome Willow parents for the class assembly and Beech Class parents for the special 
homework sharing Open Morning.  Our excellent P.T.A have been busy too!  It was wonderful 
to see the children enjoying themselves at the school disco.   

A huge thank you to those of you who responded to the annual parent questionnaire from   
governors.  Your responses and insights are always helpful in planning next steps for the school.  
We have included a couple of additional pages the half-term in response to feedback from   
parents, one focused on diversity and one from our SENCo, Mrs Davies, on inclusion. 

Thank you too, for the high turn-out for Parent’s evening.  It is always a pleasure for staff to be 
able to talk with you in person about how your child is getting on at school. 

On behalf of all the staff here at school, I wish you a Happy Easter holiday. 

With warmest regards,   

Jane O’Sullivan (Headteacher) 

Children return to 
school on Tuesday 

22nd April. 

Best Class Attendance this 
half term: 

ACORN  98% 

Our school grounds are beginning to fill with wild flowers 
and birdsong as Spring develops.  It is always lovely when 
we are able to move more aspects of children’s learning 

outside without too much pre-planning.  Everyone at 
school is looking forward to the Summer term. 

Thank you, 

Emily! 







 

Beech Class News 
To enrich our learning exploring the 
rainforest, we had a visit from the 

Zoolab ranger, Charlie.  She 
brought some friendly rainforest 

creatures too.  She told us all about 
them and we were allowed to 

stroke and hold some of them too. 
Charlie was very impressed with 
the questions we asked and how 

much we already knew! It was such 
an interesting afternoon. 

Science: we have been learning about different types of animal habitats and the species that 
live in them.  We went out and about in our lovely school grounds and became Habitat Explorers.  

We made wormeries. The compost created in a wormery is loaded with nutrients, making it    

fantastic for your plants and garden soil. Using this natural compost in your garden promotes 

healthier, more vibrant plants, and it’s all thanks to the efforts of your hardworking worms!   

The Joy of Fruit! The children  
thoroughly enjoyed our design 

and technology unit of work. The 
design brief was to design and 
make a tropical smoothie. We 
tasted a range of tropical fruits 
as part of our planning process. 



 
PE: In our lessons this half-term we have been exploring dance.  We learned to use counts of 8 to 

stay in time.  We performed with and for each other.  It was great exercise and really good fun. 

Art – Printing : During this art pathway we invited children to explore the world about them as a way 
to begin  to understand the concept of “print”. They used their own bodies, then things they collected 

around them, to create a variety of prints.  

We combined some of our prints to make vibrant collages. 

It was a real pleasure to invite Beech Class parents and carers into the classroom to 
share the children’s writing and all the wonderful rainforest projects they had created as 
homework.  The variety of ways in which they had explored this theme was wonderful. 



 
Willow’s Spring Newsletter 

What a brilliant term we have had in Willow Class. We have really 

enjoyed our theme on Ancient Egyptians and, as a class, decided 

that it has been our favourite theme of the year so far!  

We have had a busy term full of motivation, writing, creativity and 

achieving our own personal goals.  

 

 Enjoy seeing a ‘snippet’ of our term in Willow Class 

We had the best week celebrating ‘British 

Science Week’. We thoroughly enjoyed 

the theme this year, ‘Change and Adapt’ 

The children created the most incredible posters. Their creativity was inspiring to watch in ac-
tion!  Their art work was great, they shared loads of knowledge AND...there were flaps to lift.  

Excellent job Willow Class! 

We really enjoyed learning about ‘selective plant breeding’. It was fascinating. Just like our 
friends in Beech Class, we took part in our very own selective breeding… with tomatoes.           

We dissected different types of tomatoes and scooped out the seeds. Once the seeds were ready 
we planted them. As the tomatoes grow, we will examine them and compare how they are     

similar or different to the original tomato?  



 

Our Ancient Egyptian Workshop 

This was our favourite day of the term. We had the most amazing day, exploring Ancient 

Egyptian artefacts, building our very own pyramids, writing our names in hieroglyphics 

with reeds and learning lots of wonderful facts that helped us with our learning.  



 

Oak Class News 

In Science this term, we have been looking at different ways to produce     
power, and how different types of power plant affect global warming and    
climate change. To kick off this topic, we looked at what global warming is   

exactly, how this leads to climate change and the effects of this on our world. 
To demonstrate their knowledge and understanding, the children enacted 

some of the processes of global warming on the floor of the hall. 

As a part of science week, we also carried 
out an experiment to demonstrate what 
we can and cannot flush down the toilet, 

using bottles of water and samples of 
products such as toilet paper, kitchen roll 
and tissues. By shaking the bottles for 30 

seconds, we could see clearly which 
products disintegrated and are safe to 

flush… and which are not! 

Bikeability 

The Bikeabilty Trust aims to ensure that everyone has the confidence to enjoy the life skill,       

independence and fun of cycling. This term, while our Year 6 children spent some time preparing 

for their upcoming SATs, our year 5 children had such an amazing experience out and about on 

their bikes.  They thoroughly enjoyed their two days with the instructors and learned a lot.  The 

instructors enjoyed spending time with the children too.  We are so very proud of them all. 



 

Memories from the 1970’s 
In this year of our 400th anniversary, we are   

thinking about our school in timers past.                 
Ex-governor Maureen Hicks, brought us in a box of 

topic books passed to her by the wife of an            
ex-headmaster, Mr Mansfield.  The books had been 

created by children the age of our current Oak 
Class when they were pupils here in the late 1970s.  

As you can see, the book covers are beautifully 
screen-printed by the children.  We thought it 

would be really interesting for Oak Class to have a 
look and compare these with the way they work 

now. Imagine our excitement when we came 
across a book created by one Elizabeth Abbott, our 

very own Mrs Humphrey when she was a pupil 
here!!  Excellent handwriting, Mrs Humphrey! 

Some of the children from Oak Class went outside 
for a lesson linking Art & Science.  They created 

shadow drawings linked to spring growth in their 
sketchbooks.  Then we went to the  KS2 outdoor 

classroom where we worked with water and  
gravity to create ‘twigs’ for blossom paintings     

to be displayed during our Easter/Spring            
celebrations at the church. 

Daffodil 
By Conrad 



 

We love reading at school, and 
the children are always very    

excited when World Book Day 
comes around.  The costumes 
they came to school in were    

really creative and it was lovely 
to see so many where children 

and parents had worked           
creatively to create the             

costumes.   

We started the day with a special 
assembly where we explored the 

history of books and talked 
about why books are so           

important.  In the afternoon, the 
oldest and youngest children got 

together to share books—
something they always love. 

The children were able to talk very eloquently 
about the value of books, explaining that they 
can, 
 

 Help us learn to read 

 Extend our vocabulary 

 Improve our spelling 

 Find out about just about everything 

 Help us find out about characters and other 
kinds of people 

 Travel to other worlds, times and places 

 Make us more interesting 

 Pass the time in a lovely way 

 Share ideas 

Freshstart joined 
in the fun with a 

special lunch 
and the Roald 
Dahl Golden 

Ticket            
competition.  
Here are our 

two lucky      
winners. 

To see some more pictures, click here  

http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/
whole-school-events---more-photos.html 

http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/whole-school-events---more-photos.html
http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/whole-school-events---more-photos.html


 

Image Theatre Pantomime 

The Jungle Book 

We were delighted to welcome Image Theatre back into school for the annual pantomime. Huge 
thanks to our wonderful P.T.A for making this possible.  The performance was a magical interpretation 
of Rudyard Kipling's 'Jungle Book', with the story brought to life through a mixture of puppetry, acting 

and song.  Children were involved as cast members and everyone had a great time.  

To see some more pictures, please click here: http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/whole-school-events---

more-photos.html  and scroll down. 

We have already 
booked Image   

Theatre to come 
back next March 

with their        
performance of 
‘Dr. Doolittle’ 

http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/whole-school-events---more-photos.html
http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/whole-school-events---more-photos.html


 
BIKEABILITY: We were delighted to        

welcome the Bikeability team back into school to 
work with our Year 5 children.  This is an  excellent 
opportunity for our children to develop their     
understanding of cycling road safety, including 
their knowledge of the Highway Code, and should 
help to keep then safe as they grow up 
and become more independent. 

Many of our children and staff have Scottish, 
Welsh and /or Irish ancestry and the Saints Days 
are an interesting way of exploring aspects of the 
cultural heritage and customs of these countries. 
Mrs Oliveira led a special assembly for St Patrick’s 

Day this year where the children learned about the 
two popular Irish sports of Gaelic football and  

hurling, and about ‘An Ghaeltacht’, areas of Ireland 
where children and students can go to become  

immersed in the Irish language as part of a       
commitment to keeping it a ‘living’ language. 

St Patrick’s Day  

Sport at Sibford Gower 

On Friday 28th February, some of our years 5 and 6 children took part in a hockey tournament 

at Bloxham Independent School. It was a wonderful opportunity for our children to take part in 

the play of hockey and experience the game on Astroturf. Not only did we have a fantastic day 

(in the sunshine!) our brilliant children came third overall.   We are very proud of them. 

 

Thank you to our brilliant PTA for organising and 
running the school disco, and to those parents 

and staff who came along to help things run 
smoothly.  The children love this event.  It was 
great to see their outfits and there was some 

particularly enthusiastic dancing this year. 



 

SEN Parents Evening 

Responding to your feedback, we had our second ‘SEN Parents Evening’ of the year. Having a longer session to dis-
cuss progress and SEN documents has been working well. Thank you to those you were able to attend, we plan to 

continue with this structure in the summer term. 

 
SEN Coffee Mornings 

We are keen to keep our coffee mornings going. The last couple have been extremely supportive and useful. Provid-
ing a safe space to talk and share experiences is the aim of these coffee mornings, there is no pressure at all. In order 

to find a date and time that works for everyone,   Mrs Davies  come up with a few more options. 
Please do email the office to confirm your preferred days. 

 

SEN (Special Educational Needs) at Sibford Gower 

At Sibford Gower Primary School “Pupils celebrate diversity and their individual        
differences … Pupils feel safe. One pupil, whose comments summed up the views of 

many, said, ‘You can really be yourself here, and no one will judge you.’”                           
Ofsted, November 2023 

One of the things that makes our school such a great start for all of the children is our inclusive practice.  As a  
mainstream school, it is only right that we work hard to support all of the children who are part of our school, in 
accordance with their varying needs.  Here at Sibford Gower, we have a wonderful team of professionals with a 
wide range of experience, training and qualifications.  We are always looking for ways to expand our knowledge 

and expertise so that we are able to able to support all of the children in the best way for each of them, including 
those with SEN.  This includes senior leadership, teachers,  teaching assistants, lunch time supervisors and after 
school club leaders. Below are some examples of  the training with a SEN focus staff members have completed  

over  just the last 12 months as part of our wider programme of ongoing staff development. 

 
Understanding 

ADHD  

Pathological 
Demand  

Avoidance. 

Effective   
support for 

SEMH 

Effective 
classroom 

support 

Developing 
Pupil             

Independence   

Early Years 
SENCO     
training 

Mental 
Health in 
children  

Understanding  
Autism 

Promoting 
Positive        

Behaviour 

Supporting    
Pupils with 

literacy          
difficulties 

Emotionally 

based school 

avoidance 

Adaptive 

Teaching 

“Staff across the school are passionate learners themselves and engage in supportive and effective CPD to 
further develop their knowledge and practice. They regularly share their new knowledge and ideas and 
are confident in exploring different approaches to enable both them and the children to achieve their full 
potential. This approach and engagement with CPD contributes significantly to the ‘learning culture’ 

within the school”     -  Feedback from our WMAT Peer Review earlier this year. 

Wednesday afternoon Thursday afternoon Friday Morning 

2:00-3:00pm 2:00-3:00pm 9:00-9:45am 



 

One of the things we love about our school is that the children feel 
confident to be themselves with all their individual qualities, and 
that they are very accepting of each other. 

Although we manage to share a lot of information with you about 
what goes on in school through this newsletter, this is always only 
a snapshot.  One of our parents recently asked about how we   
support diversity and equality within school.  If we were to share 
this information with photographs, it would fill the whole       
newsletter, so we thought it might be helpful to list some of the 
things we have done in school so far this academic year alongside some of our normal 
practice, which support and celebrate diversity and equality.   

European Day of Languages 
– across the school 

KS2 workshops with the 
Tashi Lhunpo Monks 

Black History Month 

Diwali Days across school Jeans 4 Genes Day 
Wear Red against             

Racism Day 

Mental Health Awareness 
day & Week 

Harvest, Christmas & Easter  

celebrations at the Church 

Global learning Assemblies,  

including exploration of   
current affairs 

Music Appreciation               
Assemblies – exploring a    
musician /composer—
varying eras, cultures      

and genres. 

Lessons and assemblies 
linked to festivals from a 

range of world religions and 
significant cultural events 

around the globe. 

R.E curriculum framed 
around Big Questions to 

promote reflection,           
discussion and debate. 

Spanish Drama Club 
Anti-Bullying Week 

Focus: Choose Respect 

Reference to British Values 
incorporated into the wider 

curriculum. 

Respect Code Assemblies Equality Impact Statement Our School Values 

Range of books in library 
areas, incl. multi-cultural, 
neuro-divergent, different 

families, and so on. 

Posters around School       
celebrating different kinds of 

families. 

Democratically elected pupil 
School Council 

Wear Your Scarf to School 
Day 

Achievement Assemblies 

Lessons and assemblies 
linked to festivals and sig-

nificant cultural events 
around the globe. 

Unicef Rights of the Child 
assembly 

SCARF Curriculum 
Taking Care Curriculum, incl. 

the same, but different. 

WMAT Curriculum 
Our R.E curriculum explores 
a range of world religions & 

world views. 
Saints Day Assemblies 

Nativity Performance Inclusive Sports events 
Art & design Curriculum   

reflects a range of cultures. 

EQUALITY & DIVERSITY  

Our school governor with an equality and diversity role is Emma Mattingley. 



 

EASTER EGG COMPETITION  

We were SO impressed with all 
the entries for this year’s Easter 

egg competition. It was clear  
that children and families had 

great fun making these              
together at home. 

Judging was really hard!   

The final winners were:             

Beatrice, Sebastian, Molly, 
Lola, Robyn, Teddy,          

Conrad & Liam. 
VERY WELL DONE! 


